Decision No. C99-759

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF COLORADO

DOCKET NO. 99M-348T

in re:  the rejection of tariff sheets filed by u.s. long distance, inc. with advice letter no. 3 and its supplement.

order rejecting tariff sheets 

Mailed Date:  July 14, 1999

Adopted Date:  July 14, 1999

I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement

On June 15, 1999, U.S. Long Distance, Inc., (“USLD”) filed Advice Letter No. 3 (attached as Exhibit 1).  USLD states that this filing is to update its Public Payphone charges for operator-assisted calls, to become effective July 16, 1999.  On July 12, 1999, USLD filed Supplement Pages to Advice Letter No. 3 (attached as Exhibit 2).

B. Findings of Fact

The filing contains rates for non-optional operator services which are increases above the Commission’s benchmark maximum rates as described in Rule 4 CCR 723-18-5.4.4.  No cost studies were filed contrary to, and in violation of, Rule 4 CCR 723-18-5.3.7

C. Conclusions

Being fully advised of the facts, the Commission will reject Advice Letter No. 3, and its supplement, filed by U.S. Long Distance, Inc.

II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. Advice Letter No. 3 and accompanying tariff sheets filed by U.S. Long Distance, Inc. on June 15, 1999, and Supplement Pages to Advice Letter No. 3 filed by U.S. Long Distance, Inc., on July 12, 1999, are rejected.

2. This Order is effective upon its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN Commissioners’ WEEKLY MEETING July 14, 1999.
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____________________

Bruce N. Smith

Director



THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF COLORADO



ROBERT J. HIX
________________________________



VINCENT MAJKOWSKI ABSENT
________________________________



RAYMOND L. GIFFORD
________________________________

Commissioners
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